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òEnter to worship, depart to serveó 

Decorations on the Communion Table by the Rainbows for our 
Harvest Service on 16th September. For more photos see the 

article inside the newsletter 



CHURCH ACTIVITIES  

SUNDAY  

11.00am Morning Worship  

       (Holy Communion - first Sunday)  

       (Family Parade Service - third Sunday)  

11.00am Adventurers        

12.30pm    Church Meeting   Bi-monthly - see diary  
 

MONDAY  

2.15pm  Friendship Club  Once monthly - see diary  
6.00pm - 7.30pm Anchor Boys (5 -8 years)  

6.00pm - 7.30pm Junior Section (8 -11 years) 

7.30pm - 9.30pm Company Section (11-15 years)  

7.30pm - 9.30pm        Seniors (15 -18 years)  
 

WEDNESDAY  

9.45am - 11.30am Combined Bible Study  

       at Lancaster Road URC Twice monthly - see diary  

12.30pm Friendship Club   Once monthly - see diary  
      (lunch at the Crown and Horseshoes)  
 

FRIDAY  

5.00pm - 6.15pm   Rainbows (5-7 years)  

6.00pm - 7.30pm  Brownies (7-10 years) 

7.30pm - 9.00pm  Guides (10-14 years)  

7.30pm - 9.00pm  Rangers (14-20 years)  
 

VARIOUS DAYS  

8.00pm Elders Meeting   Bi-monthly - see diary  



MINISTERôS LETTER 
Dear Friends, 
 
I have recently re-read Winston Grahamôs novel, ñThe 
Walking Stickò. The central character is a disabled young 
woman called Deborah who has a withered leg because she 
suffered from polio during her childhood. She walks with the 
aid of a walking stick. The novel begins as a love story about 
how a young man called Leigh meets and woos Deborah, 
overcomes her reluctance and eventually they fall in love and 
live together. 
 
The book then becomes a crime story as Leigh tries to 
persuade Deborah to help him and his friends to rob the place 
where she works which is a well respected London 
auctioneers which sells some very valuable items. Deborah 
can give them access to the building and tell them about the 
alarm system, security guards and safe. 
 
But the novel also makes us think about other things such as 
our attitude to the disabled and if some crimes are more 
morally acceptable than others. It is Winston Graham at his 
best. He is most well known for his Poldark historical novels 
set in Cornwall but he wrote many other good books. 
 
In ñThe Walking Stickò Leigh argues that to injure anyone is 
wrong and to steal from an individual is also wrong but to 
steal from a big business which can claim back its losses on 
its insurance policy is morally acceptable. No one loses out 
and in this particular case he and Deborah can set up their 
own small antiques business from their share of the robbery. 
 
Of course, his argument has its flaws. When insurance 
companies pay out a lot of compensation they recoup their 



losses by putting up their premiums and so everyone who 
insures with them loses. Then the people who run the 
business which is robbed will experience a lot of upheaval 
and trauma. There are victims of this crime. 
 
The bible gives some very clear cut teaching about theft. 
One of Godôs Ten Commandments is, ñYou shall not 
stealò (Exodus 20: 15). Paul emphasises this commandment 
when he teaches, ñThe thief must give up stealing, and 
instead work hard and honestly with his own hands, so that 
he may have something to share with the 
needyò (Ephesians 4:28). 
 
But moral rules are often not clear cut. Itôs surely far worse 
to steal £10,000 than to steal £1. A man who knocks an 
elderly lady to the ground and badly injures her in the 
process of stealing her handbag is surely doing something 
far worse than someone who steals an item from a shop 
and no one is injured. Iôve recently had a holiday in Cornwall 
which was famous for its smuggling. Smuggling is theft and 
is wrong but when the people were very poor and struggling 
to survive a justification for some of the smuggling can be 
advanced. We all know of the legendary outlaw, Robin 
Hood, who stole from the rich, powerful and cruel Sherriff of 
Nottingham to help feed and support the local poor. 
 
I am not trying to justify theft. We need honesty in order for 
society to function in an orderly and just way. Fraud, 
corruption and theft can only bring unrest and ultimately 
chaos. But sometimes morality isnôt totally clear cut. It can 
be argued that the starving man who steals some bread and 
water is justified in his actions. 
 
The bible gives us various moral rules and teaching. These 



always need to be taken very seriously. But sometimes the 
issue isnôt clear cut. So God not only speaks to us through 
the bible but also through our conscience. God can be the 
inner spiritual voice telling us what is right and what is 
wrong and what we should do. 
 
God can also speak to us through other Christians. We may 
be in a dilemma and so we can share it with someone else 
whose judgement we respect and he or she may be able to 
help us to come to a decision. One of the purposes of the 
church fellowship is that of mutual help and encouragement 
as we endeavour to live how God wants us to live. 
 
Maybe the best solution to our moral dilemmas is to do what 
is most loving. God gives us ten commandments through 
Moses and he gives us two commandments through Jesus 
who taught us that the first commandment is to love God 
wholeheartedly and the second is to love our neighbour as 
we love ourselves. These are the greatest commandments 
(Matthew 22:34-40). But, of course, we still need Godôs 
guidance to help us to decide what is the most loving course 
of action. 
 
May the blessing and guidance of God be with you all. 
David. 

Elders nominations 
 

Nominations are invited for Church members to serve as 
elders at Christ Church for 2013. Forms maybe obtained 
from Church Secretary and should be returned, signed, no 
later than the Elders meeting on Wednesday 10th October. 
The election will take place at the Church Meeting on   
Sunday 28th October 

Stephen Gilburt 



Mission Statement 
Christ Church URC aims to provide through its worship, 

work, witness and mission an effective contribution to the 
spiritual and social welfare of the Church family and the 

wider community. 

Joint Bible Study Group with Lancaster 
Road URC 

 
Meetings of the Joint Bible Study Group will continue 

throughout October on the following dates: 
 

3rd, 17th and 31st October 
 

The meetings take place in the Church lounge at 
Lancaster Road URC and all are welcome. 

A message from the Bullock family 
 

We send our best wishes to Phyllis Bullock following her 
having a stroke and heart attack while on holiday in 

Norfolk. She is now on the road to recovery. 
 

Doug, Sue and Ady 
 

Note from the Editor: please include Phyllis and the rest of 
the Bullock family in your thoughts and prayers at this time 

as Phyllis continues her recovery. 





Friendship Club 
Autumn Programme 2012 

 

The Friendship Club will be holding the  
following meetings: 

 
Wednesdays at 12.30pm for Lunch in the 

Crown and Horseshoes 
 

10th October 
7th November 

 
Mondays at 2.15pm in the Church hall 

 
22nd October (World cruise - Mrs Diane Lane) 
19th November (Slides of USA - Mr Stephen 

Gilburt) 
3rd December (Advent - Rev Jackie Fish) 

 
We welcome everyone to our friendly meetings 

For more information please contact Marion 
Wiley on 020 8364 5652 

 

The Lord your God will be with you 
wherever you go 



North London Brass 
Live at Christ Church in 2012 and 2013 

 
We are delighted to announce that North London 
Brass will be performing at Christ Church on the 

following dates: 
 

Sunday 18th November 2012 at 11am 
North London Brass will be performing traditional 

hymns during our morning service on 18th 
November, which is a Family Parade Service to 

celebrate our Church Anniversary 
 

Wednesday 20th March 2013 at 7:45pm 
A traditional-style brass band concert in the 
Church by North London Brass Enfield. The 

evening will feature a variety of well known tunes 
and refreshments will be available during the 

break. The last NLB concert at Christ Church was 
attended by around 200 people so be sure to be 

there this time! 
 

Wednesday 11th December 2013 at 7:45pm 
North London Brass will be performing a carol 

concert, featuring a selection of well known 
Christmas tunes. This is sure to be an enjoyable 

evening - get your singing voices ready! 



Harvest weekend at Christ Church 
 

The Harvest weekend was another busy one for members of 
Christ Church! On Saturday 15th September, our Lunchtime @ 
Christ Church was held and the following day, on Sunday 16th 
September, our Harvest Festival Family Service was held and 
was led by our Minister, Rev David Atkinson. 
 
Gifts of food that were collected during the service went to the 
Christian Action Housing Association and the loose offering went 
to Sight Savers International. Our youth organisations were asked 
to decorate the Church for the weekend - check out the photos! 

Above: Boysô Brigade Below: Guides 



Above: Rainbows 
Below left: Rangers 

Below right: Brownies 



Harvest Festival - a message of thanks 
 

The following email was received by the Christ Church email 
address from the Christian Action Housing Association 
following the donation of food gifts at our Harvest Service on 
Sunday 16th September. It is a lovely email and we thank 
you once again for your generosity at the service. 
 
Dear Christ Church, 

Many thanks for the generous donation from the Church and 
your parishioners. 

The supplies have been distributed to the young people who 
live within our supported housing accommodation and some 
young people who have their own homes, who receive a 
floating support service from the organisation. 

All are aged between 16 and 24 years old and will have a 
vulnerability mainly due to being a young person at risk. This 
could be due to be a child who is looked after (in the care of 
the Local Authority), vulnerability due to offending behaviour, 
substance use, domestic violence, gang association/
affiliation, learning disability, Not in Education, Employment 
or Training etc. 

Most, if not all, will be on a very low income, therefore your 
ongoing support and consideration is sincerely appreciated 
by the staff teams and young people we work with. 

Kind regards, 

Georgina Christopher 
Operations Manager - Young People 
Christian Action Housing Association  



There is no charge for this event but those attending are asked to either 
bring a packed lunch or buy food locally. Drinks will be available at the 

Church. Bookings can be made through Synod office - email Sandhya on 
synodadmin@urcthamesnorth.org.uk or phone 020 7799 5000 option 3  



A summer of camping 

Superheroines from the 9th Enfield Guides and Rangers 

CTT (Come to Tolmers!)  

On Friday 21st July, 7 Guides (Lia, Katherine, Georgia D, 

Georgia C, Amy, Jayne and Is) from 9th Enfield and Charlie 

R (from 1st Orpington Guides) as well as Venetia and Olivia 

from 9th Enfield Rangers headed to Tolmers Campsite in 

Cuffley. CTT runs for a week. This was to be a fun-packed 

week of activities all based around the 2012 theme of 

ñSuperhero Academyò. We had the choice to participate in 

over 50 activities including rope-a-phobia, canoeing, 

inflatable assault course, abseiling, laser tag, journalism, 

swimming, and giant slide. Luckily, our week was blessed 

with glorious sunshine! Every night, after flag down (when 

Doughboy and often Mrs Wembley, the staff who ran the 

camp gave notices) we had the opportunity to watch a film 

like ñDespicable Meò, participate in scavenger hunts and 

much more. While cramming in as many activities as we 

could into our maximum four activity slots a day, we ate more 

food then I have ever eaten in my life! That was a DEFINITE 

plus though! We were halfway through the week 

(Wednesday) and having a great time until we found out we 

had an 8 mile hike ahead! I actually quite enjoyed it in the 

end (even though we did it in 28C heat)! We started at 

9.55am and finished at 2.55pm - which I thought was pretty 

good! I found that the best two evening activities were the 

CTT campfire on Thursday night (which showcased many 



9th Enfield Guides and Rangers 

campfire songs) and the CTT disco on the final Friday night 

(where we danced the night away)! My favourite overall 

activity was abseiling! Of course there were so many 

activities that I didnôt get to do them all (but there is ALWAYS 

next year!). The major highlight of the week for me was 

dressing as a Super Jen for Jenôs 18th birthday (that 

definitely turned a few heads at flag down and definitely not 

just Jenôs fetching outfit!). My first CTT was brilliant and Iôm 

looking forward to coming 

back next year! Iôm going 

to treasure my special 

scarf forever! Thank you 

so much to all the leaders 

from 9th Enfield for 

helping to make my first 

CTT so successful and so 

funny! 

 

Article by Olivia 

Devereux-Evans, 9th 

Enfield Rangers 

PS Iôm starting on my 

badge blanket soon! 



A summer of camping 

On Saturday 25th August a group of 12 young people plus 
leaders travelled from Enfield to Beeston Regis in Norfolk for 
our Annual Summer Camp. The group was made up of 
members of the 3rd Enfield BB as well as the 10th Enfield BB 
and 1st Winchmore Hill GB (both based at Winchmore Hill 
Baptist Church). 
 
Throughout the week the young people got to take part in a 
number of off site activities including the fantastic Tree Top 
Trail (high ropes course) and Power Fan at Hill Top Adventure 
Centre, a day at the Pleasurewood Hills Theme Park, a putting 
competition on the Beeston Putting Green, a day out in Great 
Yarmouth, swimming at Splash in Sheringham, as well as 
spending time on the beach and in the sea. On site activities 
included a quiz, devotions, football, BBQ and other sports. 
 
Our week at camp should have come to an end on Friday 
afternoon (31st August) but due to 53mph gusts of wind hitting 
the campsite on Thursday afternoon the campsite was lost and 
the programme of activities which was due to include the 
Camp Talent Show and Go Karting had to be curtailed. With 
the wind so powerful our dining marquee was ripped to shreds 
and it was impossible to maintain the tents and so we had to 
strike the campsite and sent the younger members home a 
little early. The leaders and some of the Senior boys stayed on 
site overnight to tidy up and pack things in the lorry for the 
return home on Friday. 
 
Another unexpected event was the arrival of a BBC film crew 
and reporter from BBC Look East, after being sent a photo 
they wanted to come and see what had happened and find out 
more. They arrived onsite and interviewed leaders and boys 



3rd Enfield Boysô Brigade 

and filmed us as we packed away the site. This was later 
shown on the 6.30pm Look East programme on BBC1, you 
can see the clip at http://youtu.be/Kn-ENx-Y5S0  
 
Even with the unexpected change to the week, there was such 
a fantastic atmosphere at the camp and everybody got along 
so well with lots of laughs even when we were battling the 
winds!  

http://youtu.be/Kn-ENx-Y5S0


Thrilling Thorpe Park Trip for the 9th 
Enfield Group! 

 
On Saturday 15th September, the 9th Enfield Guides 
(Lia, Katherine, Amy, Anna, Tamzin, Billie and Georgia) 
as well as James, Abbie and Charlie R and 2 Rangers 
(Venetia and Olivia!) travelled to Thorpe Park in Staines. 
After a long drive in the leaderôs cars, we embarked on a 
long walk through the theme park to our first ride. When 
we reached Swarm, 5 of us immediately opted out. It was 
a valid ride to opt out of though, seeing as most of the 
ride was upside down! 
 
When everyone was assembled again, the group headed 
down to Storm Surge, a fun water ride where you sat in 
little rubber rings and went down slopes. Feeling hungry 
after our busy morning, we went and sat down on a pretty 
grassy area to eat our lunch. 
 
Rush was the scariest ride we went on all day. The taller 
you were, the more you felt like you were going to slide 
out (an absolute nightmare for Venetia, Georgia and me 
as at one point we thought we were about to drop out 
and due to that avoided looking down!). 
 
We soared through the trees, adrenaline pumping, 
shrieking as loud as we possibly could, and of course 
attracting strange looks from those waiting in the queue! 
With shaking legs and trembling fingers we travelled on 
to Tidal Wave. As the name of the ride suggested, we 
knew we were going to get very wet! In true Guide and 
Ranger spirit, we decided not to put on our raincoats. As 
our group approached the end of the water ride, it quickly 



plummeted to the bottom. We were covered by a sheet 
of water, unable to see anyone or anything for at least 3 
seconds. Dripping wet and damp, the group walked (or 
should I say squelched) on around the park to Rumba 
Rapids. It was a much more relaxing boat ride around a 
beautiful river! Souvenirs in hand, still slightly damp from 
Tidal Wave and tired but happy, we journeyed back 
home after a very enjoyable day out. All with the 
extremely overwhelming urge to return and SOON! 
Thanks to the leaders, especially Vicki for organising the 
trip and making the day as exciting as always! 
 
By Olivia Devereux-Evans (9th Enfield Rangers)  
 

The group from the 9th Enfield Guides and Rangers 



Boysô Brigade Council - 14th to 16th September 2012 
 
Brigade Council is a weekend event held in September every 
year which includes the national AGM of the Boys' Brigade. 
The event takes place in a 
different location each year and in 
2012 it was the turn of London to 
hold the event. 
 
The main business meeting on 
the Saturday included the 
culmination of a "baton relay", 
where a baton containing a 
message of loyal greeting from 
HM The Queen was opened and 
read out after having travelled to many Companies and 
Battalions in the United Kingdom and Republic of Ireland. 
There were also a number of presentations and discussions 
about current BB projects. The meeting was held at 
Bloomsbury Central Baptist Church. 
 
The Sunday featured a London District Church Parade, with 
a parade which was led by the London Massed Bugle Band 
and a service at Wesley's Chapel which was conducted by 
Leslie Griffiths, Superintendent Minister at Wesley's Chapel 
and also the current national Brigade President.  



Enfield Battalion trip to Woburn Safari Park 
Saturday 22nd September 2012 

 
On Saturday 22nd September, 
members of the Anchor Boys and 
Junior Section in the 3rd Enfield 
joined with others from Enfield 
Battalion for a trip to Woburn Safari 
Park. The group travelled to 
Woburn in minibuses and the first 
part of the day was to drive around 
the area of the park containing the 
wild animals. There were lions, 
tigers, elephants, giraffes, hippos, monkeys (lots and lots of 
them!) and many more! 
 
Following that there was the opportunity to go around the 
foot safari, where people can walk around and see the 
smaller animals, lizards, birds etc. There are also some 
attractions such as swan pedal boats and a giant slide. 
 
After that there was time for another 
drive around the wild animal area 
before heading home. A very 
enjoyable day was had by all and we 
thank those from Enfield Battalion 
who organised the trip. 



Holiday Bible Week (HBW) provides an annual event in the summer 
for children aged 5 to 11 years in the Enfield area. The purpose of the 

event is to introduce children to Jesus in a relevant, contemporary 
way, in a safe and secure environment.  

 
The 2012 event was held from 20th to 24th August at Edmonton 

County School (Cambridge Campus). A large number of children from 
around the local area enjoyed five days of activities around the theme 

ñChampionsò, to tie in with the London 2012 Olympics. 
 

Details of the 2013 event will be announced and publicised in the near 
future. In the meantime, please remember the leaders and children 

involved in Holiday Bible Week in your prayers. 


